OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

JANUARY 16, 2002

SUBJECT:
REJECT BID FOR STATIC INVERTER

ACTION:
APPROVE REJECTION OF BID FOR STATIC INVERTER

RECOMMENDATION
Reject the single bid submitted by Siemens Transportation Systems, under Bid 05-0108 for a Static Inverter in accordance with MTA Procurement Policies and Procedures, Section 731.

RATIONALE
The purpose of the 50 kva static inverter is to replace the existing rotating Motor Alternator Set currently on the Blue Line cars, that converts the power, 750 volts DC, from the overhead catenary system to 208 volts, 3-phase AC, 60Hz.  The output is required to power the HVAC system, compressors, lights and all other AC loads in the car. 

The IFB issued was to purchase one static inverter for test purposes to replace the motor alternator sets that were originally installed in the cars.  These motor alternator sets are now obsolete and no longer manufactured.

The test period for the prototype unit was to be nine (9) months from the date of installation on the car.  This procurement was intended to enable MTA to assess and ensure the satisfactory performance of the Static Inverter to be equal or better than the original Motor Alternator Set, before a final decision is made to replace the units on the entire fleet.  We expect the Static Inverter with the latest technology to have less maintenance than the rotating Motor Alternator Set.  The system integration of the static inverter is to be systematically carried out by replacing the 1) motor alternator set, 2) control box and 3) motor reactor assembly. 

The bid cost of the Static Inverter exceeded the budgeted amount by $200,000.  Engineering will revise and replace the specifications concerning the measuring and test equipment requirements.  It is considered in the MTA's best interest to maximize competition by reissuing the solicitation with the revised specifications.
ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED
The alternative is to proceed with the award, however this is not recommended because of the potential to reduce costs and to seek other alternatives for testing a static inverter on the Blue Line cars.

PROCUREMENT SUMMARY

The Procurement Department advertised Invitation for Bid 05-0108 on March 29, 2001.  The notice of availability was mailed to nine potential bidders.  On June 29, 2001, one bid was received and opened.

In accordance with MTA’s Procurement Policy and Procedures, a technical evaluation was performed by the Rail Equipment Engineering Department.  It was determined that the bid received from Siemens Transportation Systems was technically responsive.

Prepared by: 
Sherri Jackson, Sr. buyer



Suresh Shrimavle, P.E.

Rail Vehicle Engineer

	

	John B. Catoe, Jr.
Deputy Chief Executive Officer

	

	Roger Snoble

Chief Executive Officer



